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       Banks Avenue School 
        Living and Learning with HEART  

Te oranga me te ako ki  te Ngākau 
       

  N E W S L E T T E R  
 
 

 

 Phone: 03 385 4163, fax: 03 385 6581 email: office@banksave.school.nz, website: www.banksave.school.nz  

Thursday 28 June Shirley Area Music Festival 7:00pm at Shirley Intermediate School  

Thursday 28 June BoT meeting 6:15pm in the Sky room – all welcome 

Friday 29 June Team Totara and Team Kahikatea Module Assembly 1:45pm to farewell Miss Denny 

 Jump Jam Competition 5:00pm – 10:00pm 

Wednesday 4 July Reports go home 

Thursday 5 July Whole School Matariki Celebrations from 5:00pm.  

Friday 6 July School Assembly 2:00pm in the Library 

 Last day of Term 2, children dismissed at 3:00pm 

Monday 23 July Term 3 begins 

6 – 17 August Taiora QE11 Swimming Programme Team Totara and Team Kahikatea 

Banks Avenue School trip / event postponements and or cancellations will only be heard on 

NEWSTALK ZB 1098AM and CLASSIC HITS and viewed on our website: www.banksave.school.nz 

 

SCHOOLGEN LINK: http://schoolgen.co.nz/schoolgen-schools/banks-avenue-school-christchurch

 

If your child is absent from school, for any reason, please let our school office know using one of the following 

options:    Phone:  385 4163 / option 3       text  027 422 8032         email: office@banksave.school.nz  

Or notify us via our website:   http://www.banksave.school.nz/absences.html  or via our Flexibuzz app: 

www.flexibuzz.com 

If your child arrives at school after 9:00 am they must check in at the office.  This saves a lot of phone calls for 

unexplained absences in order to ensure the safety of all our children 
 

 

Dear Parents and Whānau 
 

Ngā mihi mahana ki a koutou – a warm welcome to 

you all.  

 
We welcome the following children and their families 

to our Banks Avenue School community. 

 

 

       Chloe in AWA                          Cairo in Dudley 

 

Chloe has come to us from Dunedin and Cairo has 

come from Trinidad and Tobago.   

 

 

We have draft 

plans for our new 

school! You can 

view these on my 

office window or 

in the library. We 

will also update our website page on the new school. 

 

You will notice that the hall is green; this is because 

one of our students said they would like a rain forest in 

the new school. The architects really have listened to 

us and to our students!  

 

The next step in the process is for these plans to go to a 

MOE review committee. Once they have been 

reviewed a tender process begins as the Ministry seeks 

potential builders. We then enter the design stage 

where we look in detail at the features of our school.  

 

You can see the hall is coded green, the library and 

whānau area is orange and the office and admin area is 

blue. 

 

 

Talofa, hi, kia ora, MǕlǾ e lelei, Mer±dita, Ahalan 
. 
. 

, konnichiwa. 
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Learning Assistant Position 
We have a learning assistant position available for two 

hours a day, Monday - Thursday. Initially this position 

will be for six weeks, however, we are hoping to get 

funding for it to extend to the end of the year. 
 

This position would involve working with an 

individual student on a personalised programme. If 

possible a driver's license may be useful to take them 

swimming once a week. 
 

No prior experience is necessary although the person 

would need to be empathetic, fair and consistent in 

their approach and willing to support and enforce our 

HEART values. 
 

The successful applicant would need to be police 

vetted. We would like someone to start immediately. 

Please send an expression of interest, no more than a 

page, to me before Monday 2 July. 

principal@banksave.school.nz  
 

Union Meetings 
A genuine thanks to all those parents who helped us 

out on Tuesday by picking their children up from 

school early. As you know teachers went to a union 

meeting and we were left with minimal coverage at 

school. 
 

It would appear an outcome of yesterday's meeting 

may be a half day strike on 

15 August from 1:30 -

4:30pm. This has not be 

confirmed yet. Once we 

have more information we 

will let you know.  

 

Help Needed 
Team Totara and Team 

Kahikatea need some parent 

helpers for their swimming 

programme in Term 3 from 

6 – 17 August.  You don’t 

have to be available for all 

the days, even if you could 

help for one day would be really appreciated.  

 

SCHOLASTIC BOOK CLUB 

ORDERS:  ISSUE 4 2018 
Issue 4 of Scholastic Book Club has been 

distributed to all classrooms.  The closing date for 

this issue is Friday 29 June.   

HEART Values 
Congratulations to the following children who have all 

earned 25 HEART tokens - well done! 
 

Hauora:  Summer B (Keas), Billy S 

(AWA).  
 

Aroha:   Hayley A (AWA).  
 

Respect:  Hank J (Roto). 
 

Togetherness: Lakai H, Andy T, Tim 

S, Tajimi P (Keas), Sophie H (AWA).  
 

Fifty HEART Tokens 

Congratulations - these children have 

earned a wristband. 

 

Hauora: Kauri V-H (Black Robins), 

Aaliyah V-H (Roto). 
 

Excellence: Brooke W (Roto).  

 

Aroha: Ryan C (Black Robins).  
 

Respect:  Ana Claire M-M (Tuis), Meliame H (Keas). 
 

Togetherness:  Mithun N (Black Robins), Zac L, Lucy 

C (Tuis), Charlee-May F (Keas), Eva J (Roto). 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

Assembly for Miss Helen Denny 
Team Totara and Team Kahikatea will be having 

an assembly to celebrate Helen Denny's retirement 

on Friday 29 June at 1:45pm in the library. 

Parents, whānau and friends of Banks Avenue 

School are invited to attend. 
 

 

 

 

Shirley Area Music Festival 

Thursday 28 June 

Shirley Intermediate School at 7:00pm 

Tickets are available at our school 

office.  Adults $5, Children $2 

Our children are ready to perform 
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The increase in the momentum of Marcus’s learning is 

excellent.  He has committed to giving a best effort 

with his learning and his leadership skills are 

flourishing.  We are really proud of you Marcus.   
 

Keep up the great effort.  

 

BRING A BLANKET DAY  
My friends and I are donating towels and blankets to 

the SPCA. 

 

My class is collecting towels and blankets on Monday 

2 July to Wednesday 4 July. If 

you have a towel or blanket to 

donate, please take them to 

Room 26 before school.  Please 

remember to ask your parents 

first. 

 

ANIMAL ABUSE MUST END HERE!!! 

 Kate, Lea, Lucy and Fatana 

 

Learning Conversations 
Day 1: Tuesday 31 July-school finishes at 12:10pm. 

Day 2: Thursday 2 August-school finishes at  

             12:10pm. 
 

If you have after school childcare please make sure 

you inform your childcare provider so they can pick 

your child / children up earlier than usual. 
 

Students are expected to attend Learning 

Conversations with their parents. There will be a 

crèche provided for siblings to be 

supervised while the 

learning conversations 

are happening in  

Room 11. 

PTA NEWS 
Last year the PTA, with your continued support, 

managed to raise over $10,000. After some 

consideration and discussions with teachers, we have 

agreed to support the following purchases: 

Wet day box activities across the school, storage 

boxes, puzzles, modelling plasticene, irrigation for 

school vege gardens outside Rooms 15 – 18, Playmat 4 

in 1 workshop, pot plants to enhance classroom 

environments, art equipment, support for the senior 

school beach education programme, Jump Jam entry 

and t-shirts and sporting equipment for all the children. 

 

We have also sponsored a number of school events and 

made one-off purchases during last year, over and 

above the list above. These have included a pianist for 

the choir, the recent Playhouse Show, end of year 

treats for all children, Duffy Books, new mobile 

speakers, leaving gifts for the 2017 Year 6 students and 

stools for the radio station. All this could not be 

possible without your ongoing support, so thanks. 

Keep an eye out for some more updates about what we 

have purchased! 

 

I would also like to take this opportunity to thank 

Helen Denny for her ongoing support of the PTA. 

Helen has taken time out and attended all our meetings, 

and made a great contribution. She has been an 

excellent medium between the PTA and the school 

staff. We thank you for your hard work and wish you 

best in your retirement. 

 

Also thanks goes to Jenny Dow who has helped with a 

number of PTA issues. She has dealt with queries, 

payments, an on-going number of forms and all with a 

smile. Thanks to you Jenny for your help and support. 

Things would not run as smoothly as they do without 

you. We wish you the best in your retirement also. 
 

My School Rules: This finishes up this coming 

Saturday (30 June)! All receipts must be registered by 

6:00pm on Saturday, so if you have any lurking round, 

either drop them to reception by Friday or register 

them yourself at the Customer Service Desk. It is a 

close race! We have just snuck into 1st place, but it is a 

hard fought battle so this could easily change by 

Saturday. We will find out next week who won, so 

keep an eye out J 
 

Next Meeting: 

        Monday 30 July 

 7:00pm in the staffroom 

            All welcome 

 

 

 

 

 

 

ôHOT SHOTõ LEARNERõ 


